Carol Boyce opened the meeting at the Goleta Library at 7:35 p.m. There were 57 members signed in on the roster. Mary Bursek did not introduce any new members or guests at this meeting.

Carol welcomed everyone and reminded them to pick up the newsletter and to take one to a friend who was not in attendance in order to save on postage now that we are mailing to those members who can not attend. Carol reminded everyone that the November meeting will be held at General Research Corp. multi-purpose room to accommodate the increased membership. General Research is on Hollister Ave.

A special announcement was made that Susan Cochran won the Director's Cho award at the Road to California for a block she designed and painted. The prize was a \$25.00 check for her efforts.

In order to keep the business portion of the Guild meeting short, the Board has taken several steps to inform and include members in the decision-making process.

- 1. Suggestion box at general Guild meetings
- 2. Call or write Board members with ideas
- 3. Copy of Board minutes posted on bulletin board at general mtg.
- 4. Welcome all to Board meetings; call to inform hostess
- 5. Agenda of upcoming board meeting posted at general meeting prior to next month.
- 6. Welcome each and everyone to an office or committee

In January we are planning to move the meeting to General Research and to break up into small discussion groups for ideas of what each member expects and wants the Guild to do.

There are special annoucements each month on the bulletin board to watch for. This month are included news of quilt shows, fabric sales and the treasurer's quarterly report.

If any member turned in a log cabin quilt for Mary Ellen Hopkins to photograph and does not want it to appear in the Goleta Valley Days Quilt show, they are available from Harriet Berk. Otherwise Zetta would appreciate having for the show.

The quilts for the Battered Women's Shelter are to be ready by the December meeting. There are 13 baby size and 3 twin size quilts already turned in to Marge Hall. The twin size stay at the shelter and the baby size go with children leaving the shelter. Marge Hall announced she had some donated scraps for anyone to use. Gail Tinsley has quilt tops to tie. If anyone else has things, please bring to the November meeting. 4 lealy size of 4 twom to be furned as

Small satellite groups are being formed for both day and evening. Anyone interested is to see Rebecca Mealy or Jane Manasse after the general meeting to discuss the direction the groups wish to take.

Colby Kline thanked those who contributed refreshments. She announced that the next steering committee meeting fot the Museum Quilt show will be October 15th. There is still a need for quilting volunteers to do the Museum Quilt borders so please sign up on the sheets being distributed, Also Colby announced that a professional photographer will take stides of quilts for an estimated fee of 10.00.

Colby also asked if there was anyone working on a border to please see Jan and Norah after the general meeting.

Judy Gorrindo showed the finished Angel Quilt made with contributed blocks. It will be the doorprize at the December meeting. She asked for a show of hands from the membership if they wanted the second angel quilt to be used as a raffle at Goleta Valley Days. The group strongly voted NO. Judy also asked for ideas for the libraray and whether or not to continue the Guild's membership to Threads. Jane Manasse volunteered her copies when she is finished with them and this saves the Guild.

Rebecca Mealy requested those volunteers who signed up to set up quilts at Goleta Valley Days to be at the Community Center by 7:00 a.m. For those showing quilts, please get them to Zetta no later than the 15th and please do a write-up about your project so a label can be printed and attached. Susan Grzeskowiak will take the quilt racks in her truck to Carol Boyce's for storage before use at GVDAYS.

Zetta Hanna thanked those who volunteered for positions on the board next year and announced that a few positions are open.

President Carol Boyce Vice Pres. Maggie Godwin Rec. Sec. Gail Tinsley

Corres. Sec. Suzy Carter Treasurer Sandi Globus

Norah McMeeking announced that the next steering committe for the Museum Show will be Oct. 15th. Some Guild members will attend the Simi Valley Quilt show to get ideas. The show will consist of the juried show, the Nature quilts, invitational quilts, the Sunday auction quilts and exhibit quilts. The entry fee is to pay the jurors --- Jean Ray Laury and Joan Crowder. The smallest quilt sho 1d be 36 inches and the maximum size of 90 inches. The committee requested a sleeve be basted on for ease of hanging. The distribution of funds from the auction will be 40% to the quilter, 30% to the Museum amd 30% to the Guild.

Norah also thanked Sharon Doyle forthe use of her house for the two Welcoming coffees, Sharon has promised she will do it again next year for the Guild to increase socialization.

Jan Inouye announced that the speaker for Nov. will be Rosalind Perry who will talk about Marie Webster Quilts and show the republished book her grandmother wrote.

The eight doorprizes were won by Janet Berlin, Sandy Wilmot, Sandi Globus, Jane Manasse, Liz Steele, Judith Segal, Mary Bursek and Jean Daniels. The prizes included yardage, stitchery kits and a bud vase.

Marty Frolli won the Block of the Month called Cabdy Corn. There were

23 blocks turned in, Maggie announced next month's block will be two strips of Flying Geese in blues and greens taken from Carolyn Johnson's book entitled "Taking Off With Flying Geese."

Those displaying quilts during show and tell included: Zetta Hanna -- quilts from Marston& Johnson "20 Little Patchwork Quilts"

Marty Frolli Susan Cochran Denise Clark Sue Collins Marge Hall Suzy Carter

Marie Finck
Robin T.
SusanGrzeskowiak
Phyllis Petersen
Janet Berlin
Liz Steele

The Nature quilts were on display and members were invited to guess who made each quilt. Later each member makin a quilt stood by it goin in numerical order and soke a bit about their project. Those making a Nature challenge quilt included:

Jean Daniel
Judy Gorrindo
Susan Cochran
Sharn Doyle
Norah McMeeking
Jane Harrah
Melody Bolloy
Phyllis Petersen
Liz Steele
Molly Long
Maggie Godwin
Jan Inouye
Gail Tinsley
Mary Jorgenson
Harriet Berk

Sandi Globus
Zetta Hanna
Claire Hemke
Mary Main
Colby Kline
Marty Frolli
Cathy Rampton
Suzy Carter
Marge Hall
Rebecca Mealy

Each member making a Nature Quilt receives a Blue ribbon and may automatically display their quilt in the museum show.